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CANADA DAY 

 

The Reidville Council has a full 

afternoon of activities planned for 

Sunday, July 1
st
 starting with a bike 

parade at 3:30 p.m., raising of the flag 

and singing of Oh Canada at 4:00 p.m., 

hot dogs/ hamburgers, salads, cake and 

beverages on the field to follow with a 

jumpy castle, kid’s games, lollipop tree 

and fish pond to follow! The 50+ club 

will also be having a fun bingo on the 

field ….. one card per person with a 

small fun prize per game!  

 

CALL FOR BIDS 

 

The town requires some excavating 

work to be done within the next 

couple of weeks. This work will 

include 40 feet of ditch cleanup, 

excavating of two old curbstops to do 

replacements and excavation for 

three new water hookups. If 

interested please place a bid in a 

sealed envelope and submit to the 

town by 2:00 pm, Wednesday, June 

20
th.  

 The lowest qualifying bid will 

be accepted. If you have any 

questions, please call the town office 

during regular business hours. 

 

KNITTING CIRCLE 

 

Knitting Circle – This program is now 

finished for the season. A luncheon for 

members of the group (pay your own 

way) will be held at the Jungle Jims 

(downstairs) on June 18th @ 1 p.m. 
 

Keep an eye on the monthly newsletter 

for any upcoming summer events!  

 

The town office will be closed on the 

following dates: 

 

-Monday, June 25
th

 in observance of 

Discovery Day. 

 

-Monday, July 2
nd

 in observance of 

Canada Day. 

 

-Monday, July 9
th

 in observance of 

Orangeman’s Day. 

 

Sorry for any inconvenience this may 

cause residents. 

 

CHASE THE ACE 

 
The Ace has been captured! 

Congratulations to the winner and a big 

thank you to everyone who participated! 

At this time there are no plans to begin 

another one but if a decision is made to 

begin one in the fall it will be posted. 

 

STUDENT POSITIONS 

 

There will be no interviews for 

student positions this year. With 

the number of resumes received 

from post secondary students 

council has elected that they be 

given priority for the five positions 

we currently are approved for. The 

town is still waiting to hear back 

on two more possible positions that 

will be decided upon at that time. 

Thank you to all students who 

have applied!  

 

WALKING TRAIL 

 

Volunteer Day: The Reidville 

Walking Trail Committee is 

planning a volunteer day for July 7, 

2018. All residents are encouraged 

to help out in any way they can. 

More information will be published 

on the Reidville Facebook page as 

we near the planned date. Thanks in 

advance for your contributions.  

 

HYDRANT FLUSHING 

 
The Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department will be doing hydrant 

flushing on Wednesday evening, 

June 20th. This has not been a 

problem in recent years but there 

could be some discoloration in water. 

 

FOOD DRIVE 

 
Thank you to the residents of 

Reidville for helping to make this yet 

another great food drive. A huge 

thank you to the volunteers; Madonna 

Hiscock, Jason Jones, Rose Marie and 

Carson Young! 

 

PERMITS 

 
With spring quickly approaching 

please note the cost of all Permits: 

 

Commercial (per building)           $200 

New House:                $100  

House Extension:                           $50 

Accessory Buildings:                     $25  

General Repairs:                             $10 

 

  

There is No Charge for a General 

Repairs permit for seniors. Most of 

these items will have to go to council 

for approval ....please pick up your 

application or print it off the town 

website and submit it for the second 

Monday of every month. 

OFFICE CLOSURES 

http://reidvillenl.ca/


SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Birthdays: 

Date  Name    Age 

  

June 16 Dominique Stuckless 24 

June 18 Beverly Pittman  56 

June 19 Lloyd Reid   65 

June 19  Courtney Pittman 20 

June 22 Elizabeth Hiscock 83 

June 22 Cindy Budgell  61 

June 22 Johnny Dinney  51 

June 29 Florence Reid  79 

June 29 Althea Reid     ? 

July 2 Abbigale Reid  15 

July 3 Scott Elms    ? 

July 4 Timothy Curlew  27 

July 7 Rose Marie Young 58 

July 7 Sandra Mckay  58 

July 8 Roderick Reid  54 

  

Anniversaries: 

Date    Name               Years 

 
June 18 Harriet & Wade Drover 42 

June 22 Darlene & Dean Pittman   ? 

June 27 Jean & Doug Hiscock 48 

June 27 Trina & Shawn King   9 

June 30 Doris & Lloyd Jones 45 

July 4 Bonnie & Paul Reid 31 

July 8 Crystal & Desmond Major 18 

July 8 Paula & Jason Stagg 12 

July 8 Jennifer & Justin Caravan   1 

 

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS  

 
Congratulations to Kirkland Anstey 

who won the Petty Officer Award and 

The Esprit De Corps Award; Madison 

Langdon who won Best First Year 

Cadet Award and Best Color Party 

Award; Emily Rideout who won Best 

Bandsman Award. All three also 

received their yearly promotions at the 

recent year end Sea Cadet banquet and 

awards night. 

 

WALKING TRAIL DAMAGES 

 

Walking Trail Damage: 

 

Walking Trail Committee members 

checked out the damage done to the 

Trail as a result of the January Ice 

Dam and flooding. It will be 

necessary to barricade the trail from 

Trout Brook Bridge to the Tramway 

Site until repairs are possible.  

 

Walkers/hikers may still enjoy the 

trail: 

 

-from the Mill Beach (Boat launch 

area) to Trout Brook Bridge and the    

Trout Brook Loop and return along      

the same.  

-from Jones Trail entrance to Trout 

Brook bridge or to the mouth of 

Trout Brook on the North side.  

-from the Tramway Parking Lot to 

the Humber River and return.  

 

We hope to have repairs completed 

as soon as possible.  

 

Happy hiking/Walking.  
 

ROAMING DOGS/CATS 

 

There have been some concerns 

brought to the office concerning 

roaming dogs and cats. According 

to the town’s bylaws a dog or a cat 

has to be on a leash or tethered at 

all times. Please be considerate of 

your neighbours. 

 
 

WRECKS/UNTIDY PROPERTY  

 

It has been noted that there are 

some properties that need to be 

tidied up….member of council will 

be out and about in the next couple 

weeks having a look.   

 

If you have a wreck in your yard 

that you want to dispose of please 

call the town office to have it 

registered…this will be a free 

service. 

 

If you have old tires that you want 

to dispose of, they can be dropped 

at any of the Garages in town.  

 

Our town has always been noted 

as a beautiful, clean town….please 

do your part to ensure we remain 

this way. 

HEALTH TIP 

Keeping stress at bay is essential to 

keeping healthy. High stress levels can 

cause unwanted health problems later on 

down the road, including heart disease and 

high blood pressure. Everyone deals with 

stress whether it be related to work or 

relationships, however, there are ways to 

manage stress so it doesn’t affect your 

body negatively. If you’re feeling stressed 

about something it is important to take a 

step back and evaluate your current 

situation. Remember that you are probably 

not the only person that is dealing with the 

issues that you are facing. Take a few deep 

breaths and realize that you have the 

power to solve whatever it is that’s taxing 

you. It just takes a little perspective. 

Keeping calm is crucial in stressful 

situations no matter how difficult this may 

be. 

Stress often comes about during arguments 

with relatives and loved ones. If this happens 

to you make sure to attempt to resolve these 

situations as soon as possible. Try not to hold 

grudges against family members no matter 

how wrong you may think they are. It’s 

extremely unhealthy for your body and mind. 

The same goes for arguments with friends. If 

you feel that anyone is toxic to your life it’s 

important to distance yourself from those 

types of people if necessary. 

 
No matter how stressful your day or week 
may be try to always make time for 
yourself. Pamper yourself. Take a long, hot 
shower. Splurge on a massage. Get a 
mani/pedi. Do whatever it takes to get your 
mind off life for a little while. This time will 
allow you to be more productive in the long 
run. 

 

JOKE  

 

Four high school boys afflicted 

with spring fever skipped morning 

classes. After lunch they reported 

to the teacher that they had a flat 

tire. Much to their relief she smiled 

and said, "Well, you missed a test 

today so take seats apart from one 

another and take out a piece of 

paper." Still smiling, she waited for 

them to sit down. Then she said: 

"First Question: Which tire was 

flat?"  
 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY 

 

 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS 

 

Doctor on Call...…..1-800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm..........................635-5600 

RCMP.................................635-2173 

Ambulance..........................635-3020 

NF Power................1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office....................635-5232 

Fax: ................................... 635-4498 


